Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held via ZOOM on Mon. December 21st. 2020
Present: Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.S.Cutts  Mrs.M.Rodgers  
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   Mr.S.Fidler    
Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.J.Matthewson  
Public Participation A member of the public Complained of excessive dog fouling on Old Norwich Road. The Clerk would contact BDC and ask for a supply of notices.
a) Police Report The website indicated that 3 incidents had been reported in October
b) County and District Council Reports. Cllr.Roper said that the application for extended time for Spixworth quarry was likely to be determined in February. A recent court case regarding support for disabled people would result in a further cost to NCC in the region of £1m per year. The GNLP draft was likely to be considered in February before issue for consultation. BDC were likely to consider the application for development off Manor Road and behind Newton Street in February.
c) Norwich Airport Nothing to report
d) Full Council Meeting 
1. Apologies were noted as above. 
2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from






Ray Wilks

Grass Cutting







Barry Coe

Mission Room Trustee
3. Minutes of the November meeting were confirmed
4. Reports The Clerk would chase again a reply from NCC on the responsibility for the hedge in Mill Street just East of the Beck Lane junction. NCC had constructed a temporary cycleway ay the west end of New Holme Lane to enable this route to be re-opened. Repairs had been carried out on equipment in Newton Park and a new bin had been ordered.
5. Planning No objections were raised in principle to extensions at 8 West Lane but the Council objected to the site of the three bay cart shed as they felt that it detracted from the front view of a grade 2 listed building and that an alternative site should be considered.
6. Cemetery Drive The Clerk reported on discussions he had had with NorfolkALC, Birketts and Jon Chick Ltd. and that he had had no response from Simons Landscaping,. After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that the Council would undertake to excavate some additional trial holes in other parts of the site and ask for Norse to analyse and provide a report. This would be considered at the next meeting. All other parties would be kept informed of the Council’s intentions.
7. Churchyard Maintenance After a letter from the clerk asking for their assistance in preparing and costing a long term plan, the Rev.Maskell had replied that the church wardens would deal with ivy growth and small tree branches etc. and they would notify the Council of any need for larger tree surgery. The Council resolved to earmark funds in their year end accruals.
8. Bollards outside the school This item was deferred until a formal request is received from the governors.
9. Parish Precept It was decided that the Council reserves were sufficient to require no increase for 2021/22 and the precept would remain at £25,345
10. Correspondence  Individual letters had been received for members from Jehovah’s witnesses. A greeting card had been received from Jerome Mayhew MP and he would be advised of future meeting dates.
11.  Accounts










Accounts paid during December to avoid Christmas delay


M.Medler


Horsham Park



£211.00

Anglian Water

Waterloo Allotments



£275.58

Anglian Water

Blind Lane Allotments


£150.06

Information Comm’r,
Annual Fee




£40.00

PKF Littlejohn

Audit Fee (inc.VAT)



£240.00

Norse



Playing Field Mowing (inc.VAT)

£1;460.79

PJD Landfill


Grass cutting etc.(inc.VAT)


£5,768.40



Accounts passed for payment






E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)



£219.07

Soc.Local Clerks
Membership (shared with Hainford)

£97.00

Roadware

New bin for Newton Park (inc.VAT)

£92.34

J.Graves

Salary +Expenses+Zoom (inc.PAYE)

£590.37

Broadland DC
Bin emptying





£748.80
12.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Concern was expressed at verge parking at the junction of Abbey Road and West Lane. The Clerk would refer to NCC.
13. Next Meeting Monday January 18th..7.30 p.m. via Zoom
